Other Notices

State of Indiana
Notice of Public Hearing on Proposed SFY 2005
Drinking Water State Revolving Fund (DWSRF) and Wastewater State
Revolving Fund (WWSRF) Program
Project Priority Lists (PPLs)

Notice is given that Indiana’s Drinking Water State Revolving Fund (DWSRF) Loan Program has developed the proposed State
Fiscal Year 2005 Project Priority Lists (PPLs) for wastewater and drinking water infrastructure projects that could be funded through
the SRF Programs. The PPL is prepared annually as part of the Intended Use Plan, which details the uses, goals and objectives of
the SRF Programs. The PPL is a list of potential projects for funding in order of priority as determined by the Priority Ranking
System. Projects must be on the PPL to receive SRF financing. The PPL may be amended as described in the Project Ranking
System.

Pursuant to 40 CFR 25.5, notice is given that the SRF Programs will hold quarterly public hearings on the PPL to inform the
public of any new projects or ranking changes. The quarterly hearings will be held as follows:

2" quarter: 1:00 p.m., September 17, 2004, SRF Conference Room, 12" floor, Indiana Government Center North (IGCN)

1275.
Written comments must be submitted by September 27, 2004.
3" quarter: 1:00 p.m., December 17, 2004, SRF Conference Room, 12" floor, IGCN 1275.
Written comments must be submitted by December 27, 2004.
4™ quarter: 1:00 p.m., March 17, 2004, SRF Conference Room, 12" floor, IGCN 1275.
Written comments must be submitted by March 27, 2004

Copies of the PPL quarterly updates will be made available upon request, or can be viewed online at www.srf.in.gov beginning
14 days prior to the public hearing dates. Copies of the State Fiscal Year 2005 Intended Use Plans for both programs are also
available.

Inquiries about and requests for the updated Drinking Water SRF PPL should be directed to:

Ms. Cortney Stover
DWSRF Administrator
IGCN, Rm. 1275
Indianapolis, IN 46204
317/232-8663
cstover@dem.state.in.us

Inquiries about and requests for the updated Wastewater SRF PPL should be directed to:

Mr. Arthur Carter
WWSRF Administrator
IGCN, Rm. 1275
Indianapolis, IN 46204
317/233-2474
acarter@dem.state.in.us

Interested persons are invited to be present or represented at the hearing. Oral statements will be heard; but for accuracy of
the record, all testimony should be submitted in writing. Written statements may be provided to the hearing officer at the hearing
or mailed to Ms. Stover or Mr. Carter at the above address, postmarked on or before the dates listed above.
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